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January 19, 2002

Dear Sir or Madam:

Alina Alexandrovna Shipilina, Russian International Passport 43 No 7489821 (she also has a second Russian international passport issued on or about April 2000 in Maikop, but that number is not known to me), her internal passport number XXIII AG 701057, date of birth 10 November 1975, height 6 feet 2 inches in street shoes, weight 145 pounds, light blue eyes, pretty face, hair could be any color.

Shipilina currently works as a prostitute and lap dancer at the club Flash Dancers in New York City where she uses the name “Angelina”.  From January 1999 to June 1999, she worked in Limassol, Cyprus, at the club Zygos as a prostitute and lap dancer.  From September 1999 to the end of November 1999 she worked as a prostitute and lap dancer at the Gentlemen’s Club in Mexico City, Mexico.

Shipilina’s United States Alien Registration number is A 047 202 363, her US Social Security Number 063 90 4695.

She owns an apartment with her mother, Inessa, in Krasnodar, Russia, at 138 Rashpilevskaya Ul., Apt 8, Krasnodar, 350020, Telephone 8612 55 67 71, Mobile 8612 63 66 95.  Her address in America is 28-15 34 Street, Apt. 4H, Astoria, New York 11103, Telephone 718 274 4902, Mobile 917 374 4713.

Since first coming to America in July 2000, Shipilina has traveled back to Krasnodar every two or three months for a total of five trips in order to obtain narcotics that she secretly gives to her American sex customers to keep them coming back to her as clients.  Shipilina most likely acquires her narcotics from Chechen criminals with whom eyewitnesses have seen her associating in Krasnodar and Sochi.  Shipilina grew up in Grozny.  Shipilina most recently left America for Russia at the end of December or beginning of January.  Around January 13, 2002, she was in St. Petersburg at 37 Dibunovskaya Ul., Apt 521, St. Petersburg 197183, Telephone 812 430 9508 using the first name “Angela” and apparently staying with one of her customers named Vladimir.  She should be returning to the US aboard Aeroflot sometime between now and the beginning of February. 

If I can be of any further assistance, please contact me through my lawyer Xenia Menshova at 095 979 4770 or 095 722 9035.

Sincerely yours,

Roy Den Hollander

